

## HARNETT COUNTY

## DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC HEALTH

TELEPHONE: 910-893-7550 FAX: 910-893-9429

A. WAYNE RAYNOR, MPH DIRECTOR

September 1, 1998

Hazel Bell 1574 Rosser-Pittman Rd. Broadway, NC 27505

Dear Mrs. Bell:

On 8/25/98, a complaint was received at our office that a steel drum was being installed as a septic tank. On 8/27/98, I made an onsite inspection and found this to be true.

You are hereby notified that you are violating the Rules and Regulations adopted by the North Carolina Commission for Health Services in accordance with the requirements of Article 11 Chapter 130A-335 (a) Section .1952 of General Statutes of North Carolina. It states "A septic tank or dosing tank shall be water tight, structurally sound, and not subject to excessive corrosion or decay. Septic tanks shall be of two compartment design." You are required to correct this problem within 30 days from this date.

Please be advised that any action you may take without an Improvement Permit does not absolve you of the responsibility for correcting this public health problem, according to health department standards. The continuation of this violation may constitute a health hazard.

We request that you contact the Health Department within 7 days in order to obtain an Improvement Permit. You will be required to bring a recorded survey may, deed and fill out a repair application in order to obtain an Improvement Permit.

I can be contacted at 893-7547, Monday through Friday between 8:00 a.m. and 9:00 a.m.

Sincerely,

Thomas J. Boyce, R.S. Doyce, K.5

Harnett County Soil Scientist

tjb/dag